EXHIBIT A

From: "William Lindau” <wlindau@dishup.us>

To: <marcia.moermond@ci.stpaul.mn.us>

Date: 11/4/2010 1:41 PM

Subject: 520 Rice Street

CcC: <mai.vang@eci.stpaul.mn.us>, <frank.berg@ci.stpaul.mn.us>

Lindau Companies, Inc. (structural engineers) has visited the site of 520
Rice st. St. Paul, MN to review the first floor structure and prepared a
temporary shoring plan for the support the areas that have deteriorated.

Subsequent to this we have visited the site and believe the shoring
construction conforms to the intent of our shoring documents.

Additionally, in our documents we noted that the shoring is temporary and
should be reviewed at 60days. Our intention was not to create a 60day

deadline for the restoration but to assure that progress is being made and
that no shoring is altered during construction. We believe that more than

60days will be required to fully complete these repairs.

Thank you

William H. Lindau
Lindau Companies, Inc.
715-386-4444 Office

715-386-1441 Fax



